
 

  
 City Council Memorandum 
 

 
 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL DATE: JUNE 28, 2016 
 
FROM:  PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT WARDS: ALL 
 
SUBJECT: BID NO. 7392 - RIVERSIDE WATER QUALITY CONTROL PLANT (WQCP) – 

AWARD OF CONTRACT FOR SECURITY FENCING TO ALCORN FENCING 
FOR $379,460 

 
ISSUE: 
 
The issue for City Council consideration is to award a construction contract for the installation of 
security fencing at the Water Quality Control Plant, to Alcorn Fencing for $379,460.  
 
RECOMMENDATION:  
 
That the City Council award a construction contract for Bid No. 7392 – Riverside WQCP Security 
Fencing to Alcorn Fencing, of Sun Valley, California, in the amount of $379,460. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The WQCP shares approximately 2,860 linear feet of a six-foot high chain link fence along the 
southern property line with adjacent businesses. However, over the years this fence has become 
old and dilapidated, and does not provide the necessary security from intruders.  
 
The 2014 Capital Improvement Program and Rate Study identified this perimeter fencing to be 
replaced. Staff designed construction plans to replace the old chain link fencing with new eight 
foot high tubular steel fencing. This fencing will match the same style and color as the steel 
fencing the County of Riverside installed along Van Buren Boulevard between Jurupa Avenue 
and the Santa Ana River.  
 
On May 3, 2016, four bids were received for the security fencing project.  One bidder did not 
meet the requirements of the specification and was deemed non-responsive. The lowest 
responsive bid was from Alcorn Fencing Company, in the amount of $379,460, which is 8.6% 
below the Engineer’s estimate.   
  
The Purchasing Services Manager concurs with the recommendation above.   
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
There is no impact to the General Fund.  Sufficient funds are available in the Public Works 
Department WQCP Security System Upgrades Account No. 9763423 – 440301 to award this 
Project. 
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Prepared by: Kris Martinez, Public Works Director 
Certified as to 
availability of funds: Scott G. Miller, Interim Finance Director/Treasurer 
Approved by: Al Zelinka, FAICP, Assistant City Manager 
Approved as to form: Gary G. Geuss, City Attorney 
 
Attachment:       Bid Award Recommendation            
 
 


